
 

 

Minutes 
 

Traffic and Circulation Committee Meeting 
Thursday, October 14th at the NCSD Board Room 148 South Wilson 

 9:00 to 11:00 am 
 

 

Present: Peggy Cox, Bonnie Eisner, Jack Hanson, Jeanne Taylor, Dick Wright 

 
Public Works:  Ryan Chapman, Dal Ramey, Fred Tiburcio 
 
Public:  Greg Lyon 
 

Willow Road Construction Progress 
 
Dale Ramey reported that due to a misinterpretation of the value of the shrink factor that Phases I 
experienced a shortage of 20,000 CY of soil this is being made up by a profile redesign. 
 
Public Comment 
 
Concerns about Tefft and Thompson light timing – the lights no longer on timers but, run off of vehicle 
detectors. 
Problems on Primrose due to parking on the street – Ryan Chapman will look at the problem. 
 
 
Old Business   
 

1) Are the limit lines at stop sign at Black Lake Canyon Drive and Golf Course Lane in place? 

This has been done. 
 

2) Results of drop inlet request on the east side of Tefft, between Hazel and Eucalyptus. 

This is awaiting an analysis by the road crew. 
 

3) Has the vegetation along Tefft at the overpass vehicles using the southbound offramp been removed 

Ryan Chapman had contacted CalTrans about this and will do so again. 
 

4) Please fill us in on the SR2S project. 

Fred Tiburcio indicated that the project is on schedule.  Bridge deck will be installed sometime in 
December. 

 
5) Has CalTrans been informed about the light timing problem at Tefft and Mary? 

They have been informed.  Ryan Chapman will try again. 
 

6) 2010 South County Circulation Study update. 

This is an ongoing project.  New RIF will be determined after Willow Road Phase II bid results are 
available and status of Proposition 1B is determined. 
 
 



 

 

New Business 
 

1) Landowner drainage problem along Phase I. 

Dale will have an on-site meeting with the landowner and determine what kind of corrective action 
can be taken. 
 

2) Request for a no parking zone on Tefft Street just west of Oakglen. 

T&CC approves of the concept. 
 

3) Request for resurfacing of Thompson from Chestnut to Tefft. 

Public Works will determine where this project stands with respect to the PMS. 
 

4) Request for a two way stop on Viva Way at Mesa Road. 
This will have to be determined after the County accepts the road. 
 
At the request of the NCSD General Manager the meeting was adjourned just prior to 10:00 am 
 
Member Comments 
 
Next Meeting November 11th, 2010?  **Veterans Day** 
 


